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Purpose of this document 

To outline the governance of the Jurisdictional Haemopoietic Progenitor Cell (HPC) Committee 
(JHPCC).  

Background 

In 2018, all Health Ministers endorsed the JHPCC as the Commonwealth-led national committee 
responsible for providing advice and recommendations for broad HPC reform to Health Chief 
Executives and Health Ministers.  

The National HPC Framework (the Framework) was endorsed by all Australian governments in 
October 2021. The Framework represents commitment from all governments to provide a policy 
basis for the effective, evidence-based future operations and management of the Australian HPC 
sector. 

Purpose and Role of the JHPCC 

The primary role of the JHPCC is to consider evidence and provide decision makers (Health Chief 
Executives and Health Ministers) with advice and recommendations on HPC arrangements within the 
context of the Framework, including governance, policy and funding matters.  

The JHPCC will: 

• Facilitate safe, standardised, high quality clinical HPC services for all Australians 
• Facilitate equitable access to life-saving HPC transplanta�on for all Australian pa�ents, 

ensuring the needs of vulnerable groups are met 
• Ensure HPCs are supplied through efficient, effec�ve, appropriate service delivery and that 

the supply addresses clinical and pa�ent needs 
• Reduce reliance on interna�onally-sourced HPCs for transplanta�on through improvements 

to �ssue typing and improved donor recruitment that is evidence-based (i.e. based on true 
clinical demand with considera�on of emerging trends) 

• Enable appropriate development and implementa�on of na�onal and state and territory 
strategies to support governance and opera�ons that enhance coordina�on across the 
sector. 

 

In addition, JHPCC is authorised to make decisions on less significant issues and funding matters. 

Membership 

The JHPCC is chaired by the Commonwealth Department of Health and Aged Care and consists of 
nominated senior representatives from each State and Territory government. Each jurisdiction has a 
nominated proxy who may attend when the voting member is absent, as well as a nominated 
observer.  



 

Declarations of Interest 

All members of the JHPCC are held accountable via each individual governments’ Code of Conduct 
legislation. The Department of Health and Aged Care’s Conflict of Interest Policy (Policy) applies to 
all members. The Policy enables members to be aware of their obligation to disclose any relevant 
interests and ensure effective and consistent management any conflicts.  

Meetings 

The JHPCC meets primarily via video conference and progresses work out of session as required. It is 
expected that the JHPCC will meet at least every 3 months, with extra meetings scheduled as 
required. 

Secretariat Support 

Secretariat support for the JHPCC will be provided by the Blood Policy and Programs Section and can 
be contacted via HPCPolicyPrograms@health.gov.au 
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